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	Comments


Horizon Wind Energy is owned by Energias de Portugal (EDP), the largest utility in Portugal. Horizon has developed more than 2,000 megawatts (MW) and operates over 1,500 MW of wind farms, including 400 MW in Texas. Horizon is committed to working with stakeholders in all jurisdictions to support reliability. Horizon participates in ERCOT subcommittees and working groups to promote the reliable integration of wind power. 

The proposed changes to Voltage-Ride Through (VRT) requirements being considered should not apply to projects currently providing wind generation.  On Horizon’s projects tied into ERCOT the equipment complies with the system requirements of both ERCOT and transmission operators.  This equipment has low VRT capability. If the requirements need to change for system reliability, Horizon supports doing so, as long as these requirements apply consistently to all generating resources. 

While reliability is paramount, the economic impact of performance requirements on Market Participants must be considered. The cost of the Protocol Revision Request (PRR) imposing zero VRT requirements by the Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) has not been justified.

No engineering study or analysis indicates VRT poses a reliability risk to the system.  There is no documentation that existing VRT capabilities are causing problems. The cost of retrofitting thousands of turbines across Texas would total millions of dollars yet it is unclear that the ERCOT System would derive any benefit from doing so.

Since Horizon’s projects do offer low VRT capability, these and projects with similar technology should be grandfathered in the event the requirements change as they pose very little risk to system reliability. If Horizon’s projects are shown to affect system reliability, however, we will work with ERCOT to address those issues. It is more appropriate to do so in response to a study that determines the precise problem and then decide the best solution rather than conduct a generic retrofit on the assumption that problems might be avoided.

Retroactive changes to performance requirements set a bad precedent both for potential investment and for future responses to newer technology. How many more retrofits can be expected as technology evolves? Horizon supports grandfathering all wind generation resources with interconnection agreements signed prior to the adoption of a new VRT requirement. Alternatively, Horizon would support conducting studies to determine the required performance for each resource.  As proposed by the Wind Coalition at the September 11th ROS meeting, we believe it is feasible to comply with requirements identified through these studies by 2012.

	Revised Proposed Guide Language


None.
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